
  
 

 Notice of Intent to 

 Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 

 
The Administrator of Environmental Quality of the City of Santa Cruz is preparing to issue a Mitigated 
Negative Declaration of environmental impact for the following proposed project: 
 
Project: City of Santa Cruz Parks Master Plan 2030 
 
Project Location: Locations throughout City of Santa Cruz  
 
Project Description: The City of Santa Cruz Parks Master Plan 2030 is a guidance document that 
assesses existing conditions and community needs, and guides the short- and long-term planning of 
parks, recreational facilities, beaches, and open space-greenbelt lands. The Parks Master Plan 
includes goals, policies and actions for the provision of parks and recreational services, as well as, 
general recommendations for expanded recreational uses and specific recommendations for 
improvements at the City’s individual parks, beaches, open spaces, and recreational facilities. The 
Parks Master Plan lays out recommendations for the next 15 years but is designed to be updated 
over time, providing a guiding framework while allowing for adjustments based on both presently 
anticipated and unforeseen future needs and community desires. 
  

Potentially Significant Effects on the Environment: Biological Resources, Geology and Soils, 
Hydrology, Recreational Resources 
 
The Administrator of Environmental Quality of the City of Santa Cruz has reviewed the proposed 
project and has determined that the project with mitigation measures will not have a significant effect 
on the environment. 
 
A copy of the Mitigated Negative Declaration and Revised Initial Study documents may be reviewed 
on the City’s website at http://www.cityofsantacruz.com/government/city-departments/parks-
recreation/parks-beaches-open-spaces/parks-master-plan or may be reviewed at Parks Department at 
the address below or at the Central Public Library, 224 Church Street in Santa Cruz. 
 City of Santa Cruz 
 Department of Parks and Recreation 
 323 Church Street 
 Santa Cruz, California  95060 
 
Comments on the Mitigated Negative Declaration should be in writing to Noah Downing at the Parks 
and Recreation Department address listed above or at NDowning@cityofsantacruz.com from February 
11, 2019 through March 12, 2019. The Mitigated Negative Declaration and Parks Master Plan will be 
considered by the City Parks and Recreation Commission and City Council at meetings that will be 
scheduled in the future.    
 
If you have any questions or comments, please contact Noah Downing at (831) 420-5362. 
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